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Syria

Duration of the Radiocommunication Assembly for 2003 as well as that for the CPM

The Syrian Administration is of the opinion that the last decision of the 2000 session of the Council to shorten the duration of both events, is against the interest of many developing countries for the following reasons:

A.
The radiocommunication assembly is not only dedicated to elect the chairmen and vice-chairmen, this exercise was never the major occupation of the assembly, in the maximum it consumes one session.  The resolutions adopted by the radiocommunication assembly to conduct the business between two such assemblies could not be covered properly by three working days.

B. The conference preparatory meeting (CPM) is a very important event for developing countries to consolidate their knowledge on the preparatory work for the coming WRC, as well as the best opportunity to learn more on the main issues, convergence and/or divergence of countries’ positions, harmonization of common positions, compromising on certain issues. In particular and during the debate on the relevant resolution for convening the second CPM, the developing countries voiced highly their request for extended duration, in order for each chapter rapporteur, to organize a presentation on his/her chapter. The compromised solution was to keep the duration of the CPM to 10 working days without extension and to conduct such presentations as tutorials outside the regular working hours of the CPM.

It is to be noted also that, in accordance with provisions 8 and 10 of Resolution ITU-R 2-3, other working arrangements shall, for the CPM, be in accordance with the relevant provisions of Resolution ITU-R 1-3, which imply that the duration of CPM is the responsibility of the study group chairmen and vice-chairmen (see provision 5.1 of Resolution ITU-R 1-3) and not the responsibility of the Council.

Conclusion

The Syrian Administration proposes to discuss this issue at the next RAG meeting, in order to advise the BR Director to raise this issue again at the 2001 session of the Council, proposing to retain the original proposed duration of both the radiocommunication assembly and the second conference preparatory meeting.
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